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Dear Ian, Susannah, Blanche and the 38 Degrees Team, 

 

Transparency of Lobbying, Non-Party Campaigning and Trade Union Administration Bill 

 

I would like to address directly the concerns you have expressed over the Transparency of Lobbying, 

Non-Party Campaigning and Trade Union Administration Bill, and provide some reassurance that the 

Government does not intend or expect the legislation to threaten the future of 38 Degrees. To suggest 

otherwise is nothing more than scaremongering and does nothing to help sensible political debate. 

                                                                                                       

This Bill is about extending transparency even further to give the public more confidence in the way third 

parties interact with the political system. Campaign groups such as 38 Degrees can play an important role 

in the political process, helping to inform policy making and ensuring views are heard by those in 

Government. We want that to continue and the Bill the Government has introduced will allow it to 

continue.  

 

The intention of the Bill is to bring greater transparency where third parties campaign at an election in a 

way which supports a particular political party or its candidates, by requiring expenditure on those 

campaigns to be fully recorded and disclosed. The Government is aiming to limit the spending of third 

parties in order to avoid the situation we see in other countries, where vast amounts of money are spent 

without any limit or regulation, and elections become about who has the most money, rather than who is 

the best candidate. 

 

Only campaigning by third parties which promotes or procures electoral success or otherwise enhances 

the standing of parties or candidates would be regulated.  This is substantially the same as the present 

definition.  So a third party campaigning only on policy issues would continue to be exempt. 

 
The Bill does change the activities that are deemed to be controlled expenditure. Controlled expenditure 
by a recognised third party would now include expenditure on a broader range of activities such as 
market research, rallies, press conferences or transport. This is to ensure all relevant campaigning 
activity is caught. Advertising, websites, unsolicited mail addressed to electors, which are already covered 
under existing legislation, would continue to be regarded as controlled expenditure. 
 
At present charities can undertake non-party political activity where the trustees can show that it supports 

the charity’s purposes and would be an effective use of the charity’s resources.  The law prohibits 

charities from engaging in party politics, party political campaigning, supporting political candidates or 

undertaking political activity unrelated to the charity’s purpose. 

 

The Bill does not change this.  Charities will still be able to give support to specific policies advocated by 

political parties if it would help achieve their charitable purposes.  The Bill does not regulate attempts to 

engage with the policy of any political party, having a view on any aspect of the policy of a party, or any 

attempt to influence the policy of a party.  Such activity would only be captured if it was promoting the 

electoral success of, or enhancing the standing of, political parties or candidates. 

 



We want to prevent our political system becoming one where opaque and unaccountable groups spend 

millions attempting to influence the outcome of an election.  The Bill is an important step towards 

achieving this, without undermining the ability of third parties to actively get involved in policy making.   

 

I hope this reassures 38 Degrees and your supporters that third party campaigning only on policy issues 

would continue to be exempt. I hope to able to meet you alongside my fellow ministers on the Bill in the 

near future to discuss your concerns.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CHLOË SMITH MP 


